MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 1st
MARCH 2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Crome, Kerkham, Kilham, Milne, Nurse, Pulsford-Harris, Towler 


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

Item 6 on the Agenda, Consultation by DEFRA and Forestry Commission on future

ownership and management of Government owned forests, will be substituted by Vodafone Mast as the Government has now dropped its original plans to sell off forests.
1.
Apologies – Councillors Marshall-Grint and Morrison (late apologies given by Councillor Malik).

2. Declaration of Interest – None

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st February 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – None.
5. Law and Order – Nothing to report.

6. Vodafone Mast
The Chairman had received a letter from Mr. H. Bellingham, MP, informing the Parish Council that there are plans for a Vodafone mast to be erected on a grassed area opposite Tescos store in St. Augustines Way.  The Clerk had contacted South Wootton Parish Council as the area identified is within their parish but they were not aware of such plans at that time.  The Clerk to South Wootton Parish Council had since made enquiries and was informed that planning permission was not needed as the mast is under 15 metres high and Norfolk County Council did not object.

After discussion, it was agreed that whilst North Wootton Parish Council accepts that reception is poor the location is unsuitable as it is in the middle of a residential area, near a pre-school and primary school.  A more suitable location should be found.

The Chairman will write to Mr. Bellingham objecting to the plans, copies to Norfolk County Council and the Borough Council.  The Clerk will inform South Wootton Parish Council of its objections.
The meeting was closed for Open Forum

7. Open Forum

A parishioner reported a dog barking in Priory Road causing a nuisance to residents.  The Clerk will report to the dog warden at the Borough Council.

The posts have still not been erected around the grassed area in Cranmer Avenue.

A light in Cranmer Avenue is out.  The parishioner will let the Clerk have the column number so it can be identified by MHB Services.

A parishioner will report a pot-hole in St. Augustines Way via Norfolk County Council’s web-site.
The meeting was re-opened.

8. Correspondence
Alan Wymer



Resignation as Parish Councillor.

B.C.



Parish Councillor election packs

Mr. D. Murphy



See attached.

NCC



Highways services – taking on highways activities.  50 have






signed up.

Mr. P. Brandon



E-mail circulated and reply from Chairman

Mr. P. Morris



West Norfolk Voluntary & Community Action – nominations






invited for persons under categories Volunteer of the Year,






Community Citizen and Young Citizen of the Year for their






contribution to a safer community.






Community Tree Planting projects – financial assistance






available but must meet criteria.  Forwarded to WPRA.

Norfolk Coast Partnership
Circulated by e-mail.  Applications are invited for Community Representatives (5 needed).

Fields in Trust

Queen II Fields Challenge – North Wootton considering nominating Wootton Park but waiting reply from South Wootton Parish Council for their comments.  A Framework of Deed would have to be put in place and the land would have to be disposed to a Charitable Trust.  Need South Wootton’s agreement if this is to take place.  (The B.C. is not nominating The Walks).

Anglian Water

Grassed area at the bottom of Woodland Gardens.  Top soil and grass seed has been applied on 2 occasions after initial reinstatement.  They will not now do it again.

NALC

Waste Reduction and Recycling Team -  Will make presentation




‘Working towards zero waste’ if required.

B.C.

Online consultations registration.

Safer Neighbourhood Watch
Minutes – priorities to remain as inconsiderate parking outside 3 schools and anti-social behaviour outside Tescos.




Clerk made presentation for new street lighting column in Bede Close and funding awarded for £1273.30 + VAT.

NCC

Core strategy & minerals and waste development management policies submitted to Secretary of State – CD available or may access on www.norfolk.gov.uk/nmwdf 

6 letters expressing interest in allotments received and forwarded to Councillor Towler for his 

attention.

Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge - A Framework of Deed would have to be put in place and the 

land would have to be disposed to a Charitable Trust.  The Clerk is awaiting a decision from South 

Parish Council as they would have to agree as the land is leased by the Borough Council to both Parish 

Councils.  The Clerk has been informed by the Borough Council that they are not nominating The 

Walks.

After discussion, Councillor Kerkham proposed, seconded by Councillor Armiger, that North 

Wootton Parish Council should support an application if South Wootton Parish Council agree.  A vote 

was taken.

In favour:  7

Abstention: 1

The Clerk will inform South Wootton Parish Council of its decision.

9. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.




31412.06

Add:

SWPC (WREN match funding reimbursement)
1958.22

SWPC (Safeguarding course)

    18.90









  1977.12
Less:
MHB (street lighting)




   250.49

E. Wymer (salary)





   415.61

E. Wymer (expenses)




     40.56

SWPC





   516.45









  1223.11
Bal. c/fwd.






           £32166.07
Made up as follows:

Halifax



12000.00 (maturity date 16.9.11)

Lloyds TSB



20166.07





32166.07

Above expenditure approved for payment.

Invoice from the Borough Council for dog waste bin emptying - The Clerk reported that the Borough Council had identified 10 dog waste bins which they believed to be in North Wootton.  However, 7 of these are on Wootton Park which South Wootton Parish Council have paid and one is on the footpath leading into Wootton Woods from Priory Lane which is on Lord Howard’s land.  The Clerk will return the invoice to the Borough Council for amendment to emptying of 2 bins.

The Clerk had received a quotation from Glasdon for purchase of a new dog waste bin of £147.50 excluding VAT.  Agreed and this will be installed on the grassed area on Priory Lane outside North Wootton Primary School.

Councillor Milne reported that he will have a meeting with the treasurer of the Village Hall Management Committee and report back at the next Parish Council meeting.
10.Administrative Committee – Nothing to report.
11.Highways  - Nothing to report.

12.Wootton Park Recreational Association – 

No matters raised but Councillor Kerkham thanked the Parish Council for the recent newsletter advertising the Picnic on the Park.
12.Street lighting – 

The Clerk had attended the recent SNAP meeting and made a presentation for funding of a new street lighting column to be installed in Bede Close.  The application was successful and £1273.30 excluding VAT approved.  The Clerk will contact MHB Services.
13.Planning – 
11/00116/F
Plot 1, The Lodge,

New 2 storey detached dwelling with a 3 bay



Manor Road

garage and private rear gardens

11/00134/F
Hawthorns,

Variation of condition of application 10/01780/F



Gatehouse Lane

to take into account new changes.

Councillors had been advised of above two applications, comments of which needed to be with the Borough Council by 22nd and 24th February respectively.  Only one comment received for The Lodge application with regard to access which had been submitted to the Borough Council.

11/00209/F
Allendale


Subdivision of existing single dwelling bungalow to



Nursery Lane

form 2 dwellings

Planning Committee recommended approval.  All agreed.

14.The Village – Nothing to report.

15.Village Hall –

The Village Hall Management Committee AGM was held on 28th February. and the present committee re-elected en bloc.

Parishioners were asked for a report on the meeting as Parish Councillors had not been present:

9 parishioners attended, not including Committee members.

New bookings are forthcoming 

The electrical testing is to be carried out and estimate for a new door pending.

Collection of rubbish is to be changed

The present committee members re-elected en bloc.

Councillor Pulsford-Harris reported that she had been made aware through the Norfolk Association of Village Halls of grants etc. available and had requested information packs to be sent to the Parish Council for future reference.

The Chairman reminded Councillors and parishioners that the parish council meetings will be held in the village hall as from the Annual Parish Meeting on 15th  March.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date
